
From: Hugh Arjonilla [mailto:hugh.arjonilla@amwu.asn.au]  

Sent: Friday, 9 December 2016 1:16 PM 
To: AMOD 

Subject: AM2014/287 - Surveying Award 2010 

 
Dear Associate, 
 
We write in relation to the above matter which was listed for hearing before the Full Bench on 
Tuesday, 6 December 2016. 
 
During the hearing the AMWU committed to advising the Bench in writing as to its position in 
relation to questions posed within the Exposure Draft upon which written submissions had not 
previously been made. 
 
Clause 7.3 
 
The parties were requested to express a view in relation to the necessity of a reference to clause 
7.3(b) within clause 7.3(b). 
 
The AMWU submits that the clause reference remains necessary and that it should be retained in its 
current form. 
 
Clause 24.2 
 
The parties were requested to express a view in relation to the wording of clause 24.2. 
 
The AMWU submits that the words "is deemed to be work in excess or outside of ordinary hours of 
duty and" should be retained. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Hugh Arjonilla 
Research Officer 
Australian Manufacturing Workers' Union 
e. hugh.arjonilla@amwu.asn.au 
p. +61 2 8868 1531 | f. +61 2 9897 9275 
w. www.amwu.org.au 
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